
Data Submitted (UTC 11): 3/8/2024 10:36:18 PM

First name: Brandt

Last name: Mannchen

Organization: 

Title: 

Comments: Dear U.S. Forest Service,

 

These are my personal comments about the U.S. Forest Service (FS) Special Uses Handbook, Alaska National

Interest Lands Conservation Act Cabin Policy #ORMS-3666.

 

I'm disgusted that the FS would propose to allow cabins that should've been phased out along time ago in

designated Wilderness, to be allowed to be renewed forever.  Cabins, which are structures and installations in

designated Wilderness, don't below there and aren't allowed.

 

The FS must keep its policy unchanged and phase out all ANILCA cabins in Wilderness and other lands, as was

the original intent with these special use permits.  These cabins aren't meant to exist in Wilderness forever, and

to change this policy undermines ANILCA and the Wilderness Act.

 

Do the right thing and stop permitting these cabins in Wilderness and other federal lands now!  No more SUPs

and extensions for these illegal structures. 


